
I hope you all 
had a special 
Merry/Wonderful 
Christmas and 
a Very Happy 
New Year!   As 
I write this, I 
think about all 
of the continued 
challenges we 

faced in 2021, but AGRA remained 
strong and continues very strong 
today!  United and working together, 
we can and will keep overcoming 
any challenge that comes our 
way.   I wish everyone a prosperous 
and beautiful year in 2022!

I want to remind you that in 
the January 16, 2022 Membership 
Meeting, we will elect a Vice 
President, Fund Raising Director, 
and Public Relations Director 
for a 2-year term from March 
1, 2022 through February 20, 
2024.  Candidates are:  
Vice President:
Kevin McSweeny (aka Pussy LeHoot)
Jayme Walker (aka Nikki Starr)

Fund Raising Director:
Joshua Sipe (aka Claudia B.)

Public Relations Director:
Mark Boyd

Also, in the January 16, 2022 
Membership Meeting, nominations 
will be accepted to fill the Secretary 
position for the remainder of the 
term ending February 28, 2023.   
Voting will take place in the same 
meeting.  To be eligible, one must 
have been a member of AGRA for 
six (6) months when nominated.

For members who were present in 
the December 19, 2021 Membership 
Meeting, you will remember that 
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we gave away two 10-pound honey 
baked hams and 7 other prizes.   
Everyone seemed to enjoy this, 
and several people have suggested 
that we continue giving prizes in 
different membership meetings.

I want to remind you of 
a couple of things:

1.	 The Annual Corporation 
Meeting/Banquet will be 
Saturday-February 26, 
2022 at the Stockyards 
Restaurant/Steakhouse. Be 
sure to watch your email 
with more information.

2.	 Also, watch your email for 
information about submitting 
nominations for the 2021 
AGRA Member of the Year.    
Remember, we did not vote 
for a 2020 Member of the 
Year, so we will select two (2) 
members as 2021 Member 
of the Year. Voting will be 
done by members present 
at the Annual Meeting.

All current AGRA memberships 
will expire February 28, 2022.    
Membership renewal for the next 
year (March 2022 through February 
2023) will remain at $15.00 for a 
regular membership and $75.00 
for a champion membership.   I 
encourage each of us to complete 
the renewal membership application 
and pay the appropriate dues now 
– especially since February will be 
a very busy month.  Applications 
can be completed and dues paid on 
line at www.agra-phx.com, or you 
can print the application and mail 

NEXT MEMBERSHIP MEETING:
SUNDAY

JANUARY 16
3:00PM

at Charlie’s Phoenix
727 W. Camelback Rd, Phoenix AZ  85013

Continued on page 2
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Upcoming Membership Meetings
Sundays • 3:00pm

at Charlie’s Phoenix
January 16, 2022

February 13, 2022

Upcoming Board Meetings
Thursdays • 7:00pm

at Charlie’s Corporate Offices
January 13, 2022

February 10, 2022

Visit agra-phx.com for full
calendar of events.

it with your check to AGRA – PO 
Box 40465 – Phoenix AZ  85067.

Please be sure to let us know 
if your email address or phone 
number change.  We want to be 
sure AGRA has your current/
correct email so you receive all 
information we distribute.

Remember to reach out to me 
anytime by phone at (602) 510-
9671 or email at rtrusley@cox.
net with questions, concerns, 
and/or suggestions for the 
betterment of AGRA.

Ron Trusley
President
Phone:  (602) 510-9671
E-Mail:  rtrusley@cox.net

Continued from cover.

President’s Report

Executive Assistant’s Report
So far this year we have raised 
over $20,000 for the 2022 Arizona 
Gay Rodeo from our first two 
raff les which were: Two Electra 
Cruiser bicycles, and then a Sony 
PlayStation 5 video game package.  

Our third and final raff le before 
the 2022 Rodeo is for THREE 
iPhones! That’s right, we’re raff ling 

off three of the newest model 
iPhone 13! We have three colors: 
(PRODUCT)RED, Starlight, 
and Blue. All three feature a 6.1 
inch Super Retina XDR Display, 
A15 Bionic Processor 128GB of 
Storage, 5G Ultra Wideband, and 
are unlocked for most cellular 
carriers. Tickets are on sale now 

at Charlie’s Phoenix, for $10 
each, and we will draw the three 
winners on Monday, February 21, 
2022 at Charlie’s Phoenix during 
the Rodeo Survivors’ Brunch! 

Michael Weidmann
AGRA Board Executive Assistant
2022 Assistant Rodeo Director
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Rodeo Director’s Report
It is hard to believe that our 
2022 Arizona Gay Rodeo is only 
about 7 weeks away!  I am truly 
looking forward to the event and; 
hopefully, seeing many people 
from other associations that we 
have not seen for many months.  
And, I am still expecting (hoping) 
for an increased number of 
contestants and spectators alike.

Plans for the weekend are all 
coming together very well; and 
I thank the Assistant Rodeo 
Directors, Coordinators, and 
Committee Members for their 
dedication and commitment.

I would like to remind everyone 
that activities will begin on 
Thursday-February 17 with the 
IGRA Board Meeting.    Then the 
Western Wear/Public Presentation 

segments of the IGRA Royalty 
Competition will take place at 
Charlie’s, followed by our Annual 
Mini Rodeo.   The weekend will 
continue with Entertainment 
judging on Friday evening at the 
rodeo grounds and rodeo events 
on Saturday and Sunday.

Rodeo admission tickets can now 
be purchased on the AGRA website; 
prices are $15.00 for each day.

Contact me at anytime by 
phone at (602) 510-9671 or email 
at rtrusley@cox.net if you have 
questions or need more information.

Ron Trusley
Rodeo Director
Phone:  (602) 510-9671
E-Mail:  rtrusley@cox.net

Vice President’s Report

Fundraising Report

Trustee’s 
Report

Hello members,  I hope everyone 
had  a blessed and Merry Christmas.  

Our AGRA royalty team has 
completed their requirements for 
competing for IGRA... All the 
paperwork and end entry fees 
have been submitted. Good luck 
to our team, they’ve had a long, 
unprecedented reign. They deserve 
a well done congratulations.

The AGRA royalty competition 
is set for Saturday February 
12th at 7 pm @ Charlie’s.

We have 2 contestants ( 1 miss, 1 
mister) who are working on their 

requirements. Good luck to them, 
I’m sure they’d love to see you at 
the contest cheering them on. 

The crown has been sponsored 
by Mipsy Michaels and Nikki Starr. 
The Miss Buckle has been sponsored 
by Gene Gerehart. The Mr. Buckle 
is still available to be sponsored 
at publication time. If interested 
contact myself or Ron Trusley. 

I hope everyone has a 
happy new year.

Kevin McSweeny aka Pussy LeHoot
Vice President

Hello and Happy New Year!!!!! 
It has been a great holiday 
season and I hope you all had a 
wonderful Christmas as well.

In December we had several 
fundraisers. The annual holiday bake 
sale, jello shot selling and the annual 
holiday show. All which were a success.  
I would like to thank Walt for always 
supplying the wonderful baked goods. 
And Ron for always being at the event 
and selling and talking with individuals 

about AGRA. It is a great outreach for 
us as there are people who have no 
idea how great our organization is.

Thank you, Curt Biggers and 
Michael Weidmann, for helping 
me make Jell-O shots. Thank you 
to Kelvin Smith and Kimberly 
Ka’ Oair for joining me in 
selling them this last month.  

To all the entertainers in the 
holiday show you are all appreciated. 
We can’t do these events without 

everyone’s help and assistance. 
We appreciate all of you.  

I have been nominated again as 
fundraising director. Thank you to 
all of the membership for having 
faith in me and what I do. I look 
forward to what I pray is a wonderful 
2022. Let’s get ready to Rodeo!!!!  

See you in the New Year!  

Joshua Sipe aka Claudia B.
Fundraising Director

Hey there rodeo fans. Hope you 
have had wonderful holidays. Need 
to start thinking about rodeo. 

We will be having rodeo school 
on Friday day starting at 9 am. 
If you have ever wanted to see 
behind the chutes or wanted to 
play in the dirt this is wonderful 
time to learn about rodeo.

There will be some great 
instructors and you will 
have a blast doing it.

In other news we finally got 
insurance to to able to have the 
rodeo. We also are taking out general 
insurance and directors insurance. 

IGRA wants to thank AGRA 
for letting us have the first board 
meeting of the year on Thursday 
the day before rodeo. We will 
be meeting at the host hotel.

In sad news, Utah 
gay rodeo lost one of 
there members this 
last week. Katina, 
their vice president.

Need thoughts and 
prayers for families 
of wonderful rodeo 

announcer, Michael 
DeYonker, from 
GSGRA. He passed 
away this last month.

Thank you for 
re-electing me for 
3 more years.

Mark Christensen
Trustee
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